Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

EXECUTIVE ORDER
2022-3
February 9, 2022

ABOLISHING THE BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COUNCIL

WHEREAS, the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Council was established in Executive Order No.
2012-1 issued May 18, 2012 and updated in Executive Order No. 2016-1 issued March 16, 2016;
and

WHEREAS, the scope and authorities of the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Commission are
incorporated into the scope and authorities of the new Green and Complete Streets Advisory
Council established in Ordinance and enacted on July 27, 2021;

WHEREAS, a quorum of Bicycle and pedestrian Advisory Commission members unanimously
voted at a meeting on September 23, 2021 to approve the Commission’s dissolution following
constitution of the Green and Complete Streets Advisory Council

NOW, THEREFORE, do |, Jorge O. Elorza, by virtue of the authority vested in me as Mayor of the
City of Providence, order that the Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Commission and any
Committees thereof be abolished, effective this date.

So Ordered/ e

Jorge O. Btorza, Mayor
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